Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In re the Matter of Excel Communications Inc.’s Proposed Tariff Introducing a State Access Recovery Fee and Increasing Other Rates
	))))
	Case No. LT-2003-0107

Tariff No. JL-2003-0241

	
	
	


Staff Recommendation 


COMES NOW the Staff of the Public Service Commission, and states:


1.
On September 18, 2002, the Office of Public Counsel filed a motion asking the Commission to suspend Tariff No. JL-2003-0241, filed by Excel Communications, Inc., and hold hearings.  The tariff sheets in question, among other things, imposed a “State Access Recovery Fee” on all customers who incurred bills of $1.00 or more for telecommunications services.  The tariff sheet addressing this topic was Original Page No. 15.1.  On September 18, 2002, the Commission issued an order directing Staff to file its response to the Public Counsel’s Motion no later than September 25, 2002.  


2.
On or about September 23, 2002, Excel withdrew Original Page No. 15.1, which contained the “State Access Recovery Fee”.   Staff filed its response on September 25, 2002, citing the withdrawal of Original Page No. 15.1 and Staff indicated it would file a recommendation on the remaining tariff pages in a timely manner.


3.
On September 23, 2002, upon Staff’s request, Excel Communications, Inc. submitted, in the pages associated with the Tariff No. JL-2003-0241, a copy of its notice of possible rate changes that was mailed to customers of Excel.  Excel also submitted its interpretation of section 392.500’s customer notice requirement.  The notice gives a 1-800 number that customers can call to see how the tariff changes affect their rates and directs the customer to Excel’s web site.  Staff requested and received sample customer numbers from Excel and called the numbers to hear the voice system information.  While Staff had some concerns with both the web site and the 1-800 number, Staff is of the opinion that the notice given satisfies section 392.500’s customer notice requirement.  The notice is attached hereto as Appendix A. 


4.
In the attached Memorandum, which is labeled Appendix B, Staff recommends that the Missouri Public Service Commission issue an order approving the following tariff pages: 

Missouri P.S.C. Tariff No. 2:  

36th Revised Page No. 1

2nd Revised Page No. 1.1

1st Revised Page No. 25.1

3rd Revised Page No. 35

2nd Revised Page No. 39.5

2nd Revised Page No. 39.28








Respectfully submitted,








DANA K. JOYCE








General Counsel








/s/ Eric W. Anderson








___________________________________








Eric W. Anderson








Associate General Counsel








Missouri Bar No. 47253








Attorney for the Staff of the








Missouri Public Service Commission








P.O. Box 360








Jefferson City, MO 65102








(573) 751-7485 (Telephone)








(573) 751-9285 (Fax)








dmeyer@mail.state.mo.us

Certificate of Service

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, transmitted by facsimile or e-mailed to all counsel of record this Friday, September 27, 2002.








/s/ Eric W. Anderson








____________________________________

PAGE  

3

